
 

Newcastle Christian Church 

Congregational Meeting 
 

  

Annual Accounting of Church Business for 2020 

 

Call To Order/Prayer/Elders report: Rick DeWeese, Elder 

 

Congregational Status report 

Financial Report 

Deacons Report   

Children’s Director Report   

Youth Group Report 

Senior Minister Report 

Question and Answer time 

Closing prayer and Adjourn 

 

Presented 
On 
February 
7, 2021 

Report Period January thru December 2020 

 



Elders Report 
 
Our Church and each of us have been through a lot since our congregational meet-
ing last year. Who would have thought we would be living through something out 
of a Steven King novel? But despite what this year has thrown at us, our Church 
has adapted and continues to move forward. When the pandemic began, all of the 
Churches had to adapt quickly. For some, going completely on-line was only a 
small step since they had been doing it for some time, but for us it was a giant leap. 
Amazingly, our staff was able to put together our first on-line service in just one 
week. Throughout this time they continue to put in a lot of extra effort to ensure 
the Church remains engaged by developing a great Wednesday night bible study, 
and programs for our children and youth.  When we were able to resume in-person 
services and some activities, the on-line service, bible studies, and programs were 
continued so we could still reach members who couldn’t come in person. Even our 
in-person services have required a lot of adaptation.  While the 6 ft row spacing 
and the lack of a meet and greet time are the most obvious changes, we also had to 
come up with safe ways to take Communion and collect the offering. Resumption 
of the Sunday morning Bible study is a welcome step toward normalcy, but of 
course it looks a bit different, and includes the necessary on-line component. 
 
What I have observed thru this time is that for every challenge we have faced, the 
Lord has provided a way to overcome it, and even use it to further his kingdom. 
While our original intent for the on-line service was to reach our members at 
home, we have ended up having people from all over watching it. When home 
schooling suddenly became the norm, we have been able to provide two faith-
based home school groups a safe place to meet each week while continuing our 
own pre-school. While we were sad to see our worship leader move on last sum-
mer, we have had other members step forward and use their talents in a big way for 
the Lord.  
 
So even in this time of uncertainty, the most important things have not changed. 
The Lord continues to bless us. Although some of our congregation have come 
down with Covid, most of us have not. While we miss our regular fellowship 
times, the exceptional way this congregation cares for each other continues. And 
most important of all, the Lord is being lifted up and the Gospel is still being 
preached. 

Annual Elder’s Report 2020 
 

Report 
dated 
Feb. 7, 
2021 



 

Congregational Status: 
 

  

Members: 

 Families      80 

 Individuals   154 

 

Non-Members: 

 Families     5 

 Individuals    11  

 

Joined by Transfer    0 

Baptisms      8   

     

Average Weekly Attendance through March  

  

   Sunday School       74 

   Worship Service   125 

Annual Church Clerk’s Report 2020 
 

Report 
dated 
Feb. 7, 
2021 



Contributions: 

  

General Fund Gross:     $273904.26 

Less Missions Donations:              $28152.14 

 

    Net contributions:       $245752.12 
 

2020 General Fund Expenses        $283257.00 
 

Project 2019 Loan Contributions  $15226.67 
Project 2019 loan balance (12-31-20)    $     -0- 
     

2020 Net General Contributions were 8.9% under the 
projected total.  
 
2020 expenses were 5.7% under projected levels. 
 
Additional contributions were given for specific build-
ing repairs, benevolence and youth projects. 

  FULLY RELIANT ON GOD 

Annual Financial Report 2020 
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Annual Deacons’ Report 2020 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacons Report 
 

There are currently 2 men serving as Deacons 

 Travis Cotten 

 Garland Hawkins 
 

2020 Highlights: 
 

• Helped coordinate remainder of Project 2019 improve-

ments 

• Assisted Care and Share ministry with monthly Food Pan-

try distributions 

• Replaced men’s room faucets and repaired some toilets 

• Changed emergency light batteries 

 

 

 

2021 Plans: 
 

Working with ministry leaders to ensure they have adequate 

resources as we implement new budget guidelines. 

 

The deacons help take care of the physical needs of the con-

gregation.  If you know anyone in need of assistance, please 

contact one of the Deacons above. We are praying for more 

of our men to step forward and become part of our leader-

ship here at NCC. 

Reported 
by Garland 
Hawkins 
Feb 7, 
2021 








